
WHO Consultation 


1. Have any important policy avenues or opportunities been missed for moving forward with these priorities? Is the balance correct? (Moving towards universal health coverage; Protecting against health emergencies; Promoting health and well-being) 

The European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP) welcomes the three core priorities and the focus of the EPW on people-centred services. Concerning the priority on focusing on promoting health and well-being also the effects of pollution and the global climate crises should be factored in.  
Concerning the implementation of the EPW at national level, it should be noted that the goals of moving towards universal health coverage, protecting against health emergencies and promoting health and well-being can only be reached with the help of health authorities and well-trained healthcare professionals that have enough capacity to engage. As outlined, in the European Statements of Hospital Pharmacy (http://statements.eahp.eu/statements/final-statements) of EAHP, health systems have limited resources and these should be used responsibly to optimise outcomes for patients. This should be taken into account by WHO Europe, when exchanging with health authorities and engaging non-state actors. 

2. Are these three tracks realistic and sufficient to make a substantial difference? (intensifying its collaboration with international partners at regional or subregional level; improving its collaboration with national and subnational health authorities to reinforce sector leadership and build trust; and adjusting its own structures into a fit-for-purpose organization.) 

EAHP agrees with the need to intensify collaboration with international partners and with national and sub-national health authorities. Trust, credibility and cooperation are important elements that should play a central role in the interaction with these parties. A fit-for-purpose organisation is vital and should also take into account particularities of WHO’s European region. Since most health challenges are similar for both the EU-27 and other European countries, a balanced geographical approach should be taken by WHO Europe when sharing knowledge and resources among the various parts of the region.

3. How can Member States and other partners (including you/your organization) contribute to making the Regional Office collaborate more effectively and efficiently? How can they help mobilize the human and other resources needed to achieve the goals of the EPW?

EAHP welcomes the intend of WHO Europe to engage with non-state actors, such as our organisation, to strengthen the collaboration of WHO Europe and hospital pharmacists. Through our vast network which stretches across 35 different European countries, our Association could be a vital partner that shares resources and best practices with WHO Europe. For an effective engagement of non-state actors a recognition and the establishment of clear roles of these stakeholders would be needed. In particular, since non-state actors could input from different perspectives to the design of effective policies and also support their implementation at national level together with the relevant national authorities. 
